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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

by Mike Lynch, Grand kniGht

Happy Mother’s Day to
the greatest of  them all

Grand Knight’s Report

The holiday began as one woman’s effort to 
remember her mother who passed away in 1905.

Nine years later, President Woodrow Wilson 
signed a proclamation designating the second Sun-
day of May as Mothers Day.

But it was Julia Ward Howe, who wrote the words 
to the Battle Hymn of the Republic, who first came 
up with the idea of Mothers Day in 
1872 as a day dedicated to peace.

Today,  Denmark, Finland, Italy, 
Turkey, Australia and Belgium also 
celebrate the  holiday on the second 
Sunday of May.

As Catholics, we are also able 
to celebrate our other mother, the 
Blessed Virgin Mary. 

I don’t think it’s a coincidence 
that we give roses on Mothers Day 
and that Mary has used roses many 
times to convey her wishes and to let us know that 
she watches over us and takes our prayers to her 
son, Jesus.

As we celebrate Mothers Day this year with our 
wives, mothers, sisters, aunts, sisters in law, etc. 
let’s remember Mary.

She said yes to God, raised Jesus to manhood, was 
there for his first miracle and was at his crucifixion, 
just as she is there for us. 

Happy Mothers Day Mary, mother of God.

 

Get set
for golf  
June 28

       See GOLF,  page 5

by Jim marchetta, chair

    With the Don 
Miller Memorial Golf 
Tournament less than 
two months away, 
participants are pre-
paring for the annual 
event June 28 at San 
Juan Hills  Country 
Club in San Juan Cap-
istrano.

Hosted by the 
Knights of Colum-
bus, Council 9487, 
the event is open to 
all parishioners, men 
and women, and of 
course, our Brother 
Knights.

Again, there’s a hus-
band and wife or male/
female team format, 
too. We would like to 
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Council Officers
   2014-2015

Grand Knight 
Mike Lynch, (949) 683-1782
michael.lynch@cox.net 
 
District Deputy 102
John Piccolo,  (949) 422-3529
 johnpicc@yahoo.com   

Insurance Field Agent
Mark Yubeta, 
(949) 322-7266
FAX: (949) 366-0374

Deputy Grand Knight
John Teeter (949) 458-1698
jteeter@sbcglobal.net

Chancellor
Gary Clack (949) 858-1651
gclack@activememorytech.com
        
Warden
Hector Guzman (949) 837-0863
 hguzmo@cox.net

Advocate
Rick Reynolds, 474-6900
rreynolds@trilawyers.com

Treasurer
Mike Ulibarri
Recorder
Michael Klett 
xsive.guy@gmail.com

Inside Guard
Nacho Mena (949) 830-4880 
Outside Guard
Steve Jiron 
smjironr@gmail.com
Financial Secretary
John Ojeda, 
john.ojeda@cox.net
Lecturer
Joe Gennaro
Trustees 
1st Year: John Blaney, PGK
2nd Year: Mike Sofka
3rd Year: Steve Eggert 
Chapter Delegates
1. Mike Lynch, GK
2. John Blaney, PGK
3. Mike Sofka, PGK
 Chapter Alternates
1. Steve Eggert, PGK
2. Bernie Laituri, PGK

Our Family of the Month for May is Bill and Sue Stegall. Bill 
started going to Santiago in 2000. He started in the music ministry 
in 2002 and Sue joined in 2005. 

Sue converted to the faith in 2008.
Their band, “Step by Step,” played in the festival in 2004 and again 

in 2005 as the country music band Tattoo Moon.
Bill has been involved in the festival every year since 2007. He 

made good use of his audio and video skills to help produce the recent 
recycling video for our council. He also joined with Brother Mike 
Klett to set up the weekly podcast of the Sunday Homily given by 
Father Thomas, Father Greg and for St. Patrick’s day, Bishop Vann. 

Bill and Sue are parents of six children and have one grandchild.
– Mike Lynch, Grand Knight

We wish to continue toackmowledge our Family of the Month’s 
wife with a gift.  Our officers usually meet on the third Wednesday 
of the month in the Parish Hall.  We take nominations then decide on 
a deserving brother for Knight of the Month and a Knight who gets 
involved with his family as Family of the Month. 

If you know of a worthy candidate for either award, please come 
to our officers meeting and make a presentation.  You will not have 
to stay for the entire meeting.

 The two award-winners must be present to receive these gifts in 
the month they are awarded in.  – John Ojeda, Financial Secretary

Nominations will be taken for awards

Our chosen Knight of the Month joined the Knights in 2008 after 
visiting with District Deputy John Piccolo at a membership drive.

Over the years, Bob has been participating in recycling, the 
basketball free throw contest, pancake breakfast, spaghetti dinners, 
church festival, ice cream social, Texas barbecue and anywhere else 
he can help. He tries to select an activity once a month that he can 
do with the Knights where he can help the most.

He grew up in a big Catholic family in Central Illinois and at-
tended Catholic schools throughout grade school and high school. 

Bob and wife Jackie joined Santiago parish when their children 
were able to start religious education. They transferred from St. Kilian 
where Jackie attended the RCIA program before they were married 
with Bob as her sponsor. 

“I enjoyed being a member of KofC for the last several years,” 
Bob said. “It has opened the door for my family to connect with the 
parish community.” 

Bob and Jackie used to come to Mass Saturday night or Sunday 
and not have a reason to come back until the next week. Now they 
fimnd themselveswe find ourselves watching for KofC activities  
where they can help. Congratulations to Bob Kupfert as our Knight 
of the Month.                    – Ricardo Teano, Membership Chairman. 
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Knight of the Month 
Bob Kupfert

Family of the Month 
Bill and Sue Stegall



Al Gamarra praised for his
efforts with Walk for Kids

Al Gamarra, a helpful Knight who has contributing to Council 
9487 in a variety of ways, is at it again.

He spearheaded the collection of pull-tabs from soft drink cans to 
benefit the Walk for Kids of Orange County Ronald McDonald house 
(OCRMH) project. Several pounds were collected by our council. 
The house serves as living quarters for the parents of children who 
are  ill and undergoing treatment in hospitals.

Al was behind the RM walk that he called the Friends of  Bill 
Priester  Walk.

 The efforts of Brother Gamarra and other Knights in behalf of 
the Walk for Kids resulted in the following letter from Al Hudspeth 
of the Ronald McDonald Foundation:

                                   Dear Friends,
 In Anaheim the Walkathon raised over 

$280,000 and regionally I think we were close to 
$2 million.  It was a great turnout with wonder-
ful weather and there were so many supporters 
lined along the route cheering us on. 

It was especially moving to hear Brittney 
Gossett, the mother if Irelynn, speak on stage.  

She wondered, as we all do in difficult 
situations, why God had let this happen to her 
daughter, one of several kids that benefitted 

from the OC Ronald McDonald House (OCRHM). 
She said that after spending 81 days in NICU and (OCRMH) 

and witnessing Irelynn’s success that she knew it was God’s way of 
showing his grace through the support, compassion, love and prayers 
she received from OCRMH and people like you.

It was great to see Irelynn running around on stage having her 
father chase her.  

God bless you and your families, Al.
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Spring, time to renew committment to your Brothers
by John oJeda, PGk
Financial Secretary

This is a time when our New 
Year resolutions are still going 
strong or have been broken. Just 
like our homes, we can restart 
them with a little spring cleaning.  
To get started we can renew our 
commitment to our church. Why 
not renew your participation with 
your Brother Knights?

This does not mean to come 
to more meetings, the Knights 

are more than just meetings. The 
Knights participate in every min-
istry at Santiago de Compostela. 

We want our Brothers to 
continue to support our priests 
and be an example to others by 
involvement in our entire church. 
We have ushers, Eucharistic Min-
isters, lectors, choir members, 
RCIA leaders, recyclers, First 
Friday participants, and the list 
goes on.

 The Knights have many func-
tions at church: dinners, Men’s 

Christian Fellowship, and Bible 
study. We hope you are involved 
now or will participate in any of 
these important ministries. 

You do not have to work an 
event, just attend. Consider say-
ing yes if you are asked to help; 
your involvement is the goal. 

Come join us however you 
can, whether it’s meetings, drop-
ping off recyclables or other 
ministries of your choosing. 

It is all in HIS name.
God Bless. See you at church.

Irelynn, who has a rare 
defect called gastroschisis had 
three surgeries by the time she 
was only three days old.  

Doctors didn’t think she 
would survive the second 
surgery, but five hours into 
her third surgery her parents 
were told she would make it.

“The OCRMH was a life-
saver,” said Brittney Gossett. 

“We were inside a house 
full of love, hope, prayer and 
determination for kids and par-
ents. The OCRMH changed 
our lives and we are forever 
grateful.”

Irelynn Gossett

Why We Walk 
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June 28, 2015         Shotgun Start @ 12:30 p.m.

San Juan Hills Golf Club
32120 San Juan Creek Road

San Juan Capistrano, CA  92675
(949) 493-1167

Hosted by the Knights of Columbus, Council 9487
The tournament is open to all players, men and women

*** Husband/Wife, Male/Female Teams Welcome ***

Items of Need   
Hole and Tee sponsors                                              Fee Incudes 
$100 each                                                                  Golf and cart 
Please include company info for sign                       Dinner and    
                   Awards Banquet        
Raffle Prizes 
Needed 
CASH donations accepted                          Challenge holes, putting    
                contest planned. Prizes for  
        winners. Raffle prizes, 50/50    
                  drawing and much more! 

        Husband/Wife team will 
        be paired into foursome, or   
        put your own together. 

                                                                         
                                                                                        

       All This For Only $125.00
            *Extra Dinners, $30 apiece

                      

Volunteers
Please call James Marchetta      
(949) 355-3793
or Peter Kellen (949) 586-5088

Mail Form to:
James Marchetta       
21742 Northwood Lane
Lake Forest, CA  92630

Foursome: 
1.   _____________________________       
2.   _____________________________
3.  _____________________________
4.  _____________________________  

Don Miller Memorial Golf Tournament



Gene Ganley Recycling Report

More help needed from 
you, Brother Knights 
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Thanks to Monday 
and Tuesday
Volunteers

Roger and  Mo Boivin, 

Jay and Joan Donahue, 

Gerry Dubois, Hector and 

Cindy Guzman, Bob Mor-

gan, John Ojeda, Dan Ra-

mella, Ricardo Teano, Otis 

Givenrod, Joe Schulte, 

Stewart Imagawa, Mike 

McCormack, George Noth-

helfer, Alfonso Lopez, 

Chuck Agozino, Domingo 

Roldan, Manny Rios, Bob 

Birtja, Richard and Barbara 

Ciolek,  John Ruelas, Doug 

Culmer,  Paul Tran, Alberto 

Lopez, Beng Librado.

– George Nothhelfer

by GeorGe nothheLfer, recycLe chairMan

Last month, had a very slow Saturday start, but had plenty of 
teen help to get everything done.  Thanks to all of them and all the 
Knights that came to assist. 

It is time we get more support from you, our fellow Knights in 
recycling your recyclables.  

We have asked all of you to drop off your re-
cyclables anytime at the recycle area. It is a real 
disappointment that we do not have more of you 
participating.  

As they say, the best support and programs 
begin at home and right now they are falling well 
short.  Many of you do not realize how important 
this program is to our Council or we would have 
greater support.

We have made Star Council, but not much of a 
star in support of recycling. The degree of support 
from all of you is quite sad when only 26 Knights dropped off their 
recyclables.  Where is everybody else?

 All it takes is 20 minutes to drive to church and drop off your 
recyclables any day or night.

•   If dropping off books, magazines, paper or glass place it in the 
area provided by the trailer and close the gate when done. 

•  If you are dropping off aluminum cans or plastic bottles, please 
throw them over the fence in the recycle area.

Our Council needs you and your support.
Next Recycle. We look forward to seeing all of you Saturday, 

May 9.
Special Thanks: To our Monday morning crew for all the dedica-

tion and extra hours they put forth to make the program a success. 
Remember this is not for themselves, but for all of the Council. 

These guys and gals are there more than Monday to keep up with 
other recycle projects (picking up books, and drawings) that make 
our program so successful. 

We need more of our retirees to help for a couple of hours on 
Mondays.  

Everyone is welcome and all have a good time. 
Those who participated: We had a great showing from all on 

Saturday last month and appreciate all listed below who assisted:
Dan Ramella, Stewart Imagawa, Al Gamarra, Dave Keele, Rich 

Mills, Ricardo Teano, Don Blankenship, Bonnie Ranestad, Leif 
Ranestad, Charlie Young, Bob Morgan, Ehsan Alipourjedd, Joe 
DeProspero, Oscar Lopez, Kina Wong, Alondra Maiz, Jose Casyl-
las, Sebastian Clancy, John Rena Salvador, Parker Freat, Winah 
Kriz, Nazareth Pena, Luis J. Garcia, Nick Benigno, Don McCown, 
Paul Tran, Ed Chin, Jessica Chin, Bob Kupfert, Erin Putnell, Gerry 
Dubois, Mike Wiles, Joe Schulte, Mike Sofka, Pat Bole, Chris Poli, 
Jacqueline Poli, Rich Mulhaun, and Ray Martinez.

see more of the wives and ladies 
come and play.

The tournament will have a 
12:30 p.m. shotgun start.

 You get golf and cart, dinner 
and awards banquet all for the 
entrance fee of $125. 

There will be raffles, prizes, 
putting contest and much more. 
For all the information see the 
flier on page 4 of this Newsletter. 
For more information, call Jim 
Marchetta at 949-355-3793 .   

GOLF                             
From page 1



            - Page 6 -



Brothers helped set a
Day of Sharing record
by John PiccoLo, district dePuty 113

 I just returned from our monthly OC chapter 
meeting and have some very good news to share 
regarding last month’s Day of Sharing. 

We served 759 clients with Intellectual Disabili-
ties and their caregivers, which is an all-time record.  

About 217 Knights helped with set-up, game 
booths, meal service, clean-up and other duties.  For 
all those who participated from my 
four Councils, thank you.

•••
 If you are a Third Degree 

Knight, consider attending the 
California State Convention this 
month at the Towne and Country 
Resort in San Diego. 

It’s a powerful experience to   
witness what our large Califor-
nia jurisdiction does as a unified 
group.  Even if you can only stay 
a few hours,  it is well worth your time. 

 Opening Mass is 8 a.m. on Friday, May 15, 
and the business session begins at 9. After lunch, 
the session continues until about 3:30, when we 
usually make the rounds of the hospitality suites. 

 The convention continues the next day with 
morning and afternoon sessions and ends with a 
closing Mass about 5.

You will feel the energy when sitting with at 
least 1,200 Brothers as they conduct State Council 
business and listen to all the good things we do. 
You will be reminded of the Second Degree lesson 
of unity.

 If you can attend, call or text me at (949) 422-
3529 so I can look for you at the meeting or in the 
OC Chapter hospitality suite.Text is better because 
I may not be able to answer during the meetings.

 You might consider carpooling or take the train, 
which I did one year. Its easy: Amtrak to SD sta-
tion, trolley to Old Towne transit stop, and a city 
bus drops you near the front door of the T and C.

 Please consider supporting our District’s only 
certified First Degree team by sending at least one 
candidate to Council 9487 at Santiago de Compos-
tela Parish Hall on May 19. 

Candidates check-in at 7 p.m. for a 7:30 start.  
Council 9487 provides a wonderful experience for 
our newest Brothers that they will not soon forget.

 Vivat Jesus.

District Deputy’s Message
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by ricardo teano
retention chairman

It is with joy we an-
nounce that we have 
seven new Second De-
gree Knights of Council 
9487. The ceremony was 
solemnly held April 20 
at our Lady of Fatima 
Parish Hall in San Cle-
mente.

There were 24 candi-
dates and a 25th, a priest 
from Bangalore, India. 
He praised the dignity 
of the ceremony and its 
Catholicity. 

Another priest, Fa-
ther Jim of  Our Lady of 
Fatima came as a sidelin-
er. It was heartwarming 
to hear him encourage 
and invite more ceremo-
nials to be celebrated 
at  OLF Parish Hall. 
Honoree  was Deacon 
Randy McMahon for 
numerous contributions 
for the good of the order. 

Our respect  to Broth-
er Joe Schulte, PGK and  

SECOND DEGREE: Kneeling (l-r) are Ramon 
Navarro, Nick Benigno, Emiliano Leonides 
and Jose Orihuela. Back (l-r)Joe Schulte, Barry 
Lamont, Ricardo Teano, Paul McCauley, Mike 
Wiles, Ken Breneman and Beng Alfonso.

7 advance to Second
Degree Knighthood

a Second Degree team 
member for many years 
and a proud member of 
our council. 

Loyal sideliners were 
Emiliano Leonides, Ra-
mon Navarro and Ri-
cardo Teano. 

Join us next time and 
experience it. We rejoice 
in  your company and 
would even drive you 
there.

  The new Second 
Degree Knights are Nick 
Benigno, Ken Brene-
man, Barry Lamont, 
Beng Alfonso, Paul Mc-
Cauley, Jose Orihuela 
and Mike Wiles.

They have learned 
the lesson of Unity 
and the importance of 
getting involved in the 
church and council. 

Let us guide them  
welcome them as broth-
ers should.Lets meet 
them halfway.  Let the 
lesson of Unity strength-
en our Discipleship

Vivat Jesu.



CONGRATULATIONS – Following the recent First Degree cer-
emony are (r-l) Ricardo Teano, Librado Beng Alfonso, Charlie 
Young and Ramon Navarro.

Insurance Report
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Let us give a rousing welcome to Librado Beng Alfonso, our 
newest Knight. He was initiated into knighthood  at  the enthusiastic 
First Degree team of St Timothy  Council in Laguna Niguel. There 
were 50 sideliners and 17 candidates.  Fourteen of them, mostly 
youthful looking candidates, were recruits of St Timothy Council.

    New member Beng  is himself an enthusiastic addition to our 
council. He already did Saturday recycling, Monday recycling, went 
to Santa Ana with us to pick up two truckloads of heavy donated 
blueprints and valuable white paper, stripped donated books, and 
spent several hours sorting recyclables. He will work on his Second 
and Third Degrees next week and his Fourth in October. 

Praise the Lord. Beng is on a good start. Lets welcome him on his 
decision to serve our Church  the KofC way.  – Charlie Young, PGK

Insurance as
a gift makes 
good cents 

Council Hosts First Degree May 19 

Welcome, Librado Beng Alfonso 

Council 9487 will host a First Degree Ceremony in our SDC 
parish Hall on May 19.

Mike Ulibarri has taken care of the room reservation and I noti-
fied Deputy John Piccolo, along with Joe Schulte and Mike Klett 
for the Degree Team, and  GK Mike Lynch.

 Registration starts at 7 p.m.,  and the ceremony begins at 7:30.
 Pizza will be served at the end of the ceremony. 
Doug Culmer will make sure his candidate gets exemplified 

and be on his way to complete the first Shining Armor Award in a 
decade or so.

  Four excellent recruits have completed their Form 100s for the 
occasion.

 Their sponsors and Big Bbrothers will be in place. Three have  
already taken an active part in recycling, as recommended by many 
officers.                       –  Ricardo Teano, Retention Chairman

by Mark yubeta, 
KoFc inSurance agent

The initial reaction for many 
people when you mention life 
insurance as a gift is a quick 
step back and questioning stare. 
“How morbid,” they think. While 
it may seem that way when you 
first mention it, life insurance is 
really a thoughtful gift that can be 
a financial life preserver in tough 
times.

The problem 
with life insur-
ance is the gen-
eral perception. 
Many think of 
death instead of 
the great ben-
efits it provides, 
and the security 
that it offers, 
even while you’re alive.

Life insurance should be 
thought of as a precautionary pro-
tective measure for a family unit. 
The purchase of this product can 
mean saving your home, send-
ing your children to college, and 
preserving your spouse’s quality 
of life in the event of your death.

One of the times you may 
want to purchase life insurance 
for someone is when a family has 
a new baby. It’s a great, low-cost 
way to set money aside for the 
future (i.e. college tuition, hous-
ing, business start-up, etc.).Of 
greater importance, it ensures 
these children will have insurance 
as adults, in case an illness later in 
life makes him or her uninsurable.

Newlyweds are also ideal 
recipients for life insurance. As 

 See INSURANCE,  page 13



April Program Highlights
by MichaeL kLett, recorder

Applications for Luis Garcia and transfer David Schafer 
were read and approved.

Financial Secretary Ojeda reported the following outside 
communications:

   • Council 9487 is listed as a donor in Mary’s Shelter magazine
Committee Reports:

 • Ken Allen:  Catholic student scholarships are available
 • Al Gamarra:  Recycling table placed in front of the 

church last month; distributed fliers at the Spanish Masses
 • Bernie Laituri:  The sign-up dry erase board for Adora-

tion is for temporary adorers
 • John Ojeda:  Keys to our closet are limited but avail-

able, see April newsletter. 
 • Mike Ulibarri:  Casino Night May 16 has received 

good donations
 • Jim Marchetta:  Golf Tournament is June 28. Al Gamarra 

is captaining flier distribution. Get your team forms in ASAP.
 • Ben Niewinski:  Discussed Hospitality Ministry.

New Business:
 • Brother Michael Klett wants to form a committee to 

review Council bylaws
Good of the Order: The Sick and Distressed list was read 

and prayer offered by council.
Awards:
 • Knight of the Month: Brother Jim Breen.
 • Family of the Month: Brother Bob and wife Judy 

Morgan.
Closing Prayer said by Brother Schulte and Council.
Brother Hugo Henshaw would have won the attendance 

drawing prize if he had been present.
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Six join ranks of Third Degree
Six Brothers became newly exemplified Third  Degree Knights  

at a ceremony held in St. Angela Merici in Brea. The class had 62 
candidates including  a priest, three military men and 65  sideliners.

Lets extend  congratulations to these full-fledged Knights, who 
can now become officers. They are now eligible to join the social 
degree called Fourth Degree in October.

The six are  Mike Wiles, Paul McCauley, Doug Culmer, Librado 
Beng Alfonso, Nick Benigno, and Mathew Paul.  

A heartfelt welcome brothers for finishing this Degree of Fraternity.
                                       – Ricardo Teano, Retention Chairman
 .

THIRD DEGREE ceremony in-
cluded (l-r) Mike Wiles, Ricardo 
Teano, Paul McCauley, Doug 
Culmer, Beng Alfonso, Nick Be-
nigno, and Mathew Paul.

VATICAN CITY (CNS) — 
Pope Francis offered his prayers 
to all those affected by a deadly 
earthquake in Nepal last week.

More than 3,600 people were 
known to have been killed and 
more than 6,500 others injured 
after a magnitude-7.8 earthquake 
hit a mountainous region near 
Kathmandu April 25. 

The devastation included not 
just buildings collapsing from the 
tremors, but also people and vil-
lages being buried by landslides 
and avalanches triggered by the 
quake and aftershocks. 

“I pray for the victims, those 
wounded and for all those who 
suffer because of this calamity,” 
Pope Francis told visitors gath-
ered in St. Peter’s Square April 26.

Before leading people in 
praying the Hail Mary together, 
he expressed his hope that those 
affected by the disaster would 
“have the support of fraternal 
solidarity.”

“Pope Francis was deeply 
saddened to learn of the earth-
quake and the damage it caused,” 
said a telegram sent April 25 by 
Cardinal Pietro Parolin, Vatican 
secretary of state, to Bishop Paul 
Simick, the apostolic vicar of 
Nepal.

Pope offers
prayers for
quake victims
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 Program Chairman’s Report

Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. Also refer to the Council calendar page 
of the newsletter at www.kofc9487.com for more information.  E-mail DGK and Program 
Chairman, John Teeter at jteeter@sbcglobal.net or call (949-351-5492) if you have an item to 
present at the next general business meeting.

       May 2015 Events
 
May 1 First Friday Adoration Santiago               All Day
May 4 Recycling Forest Gardens              7:30 a.m.
May 6 General Meeting Parish Hall   7:30 p.m.
May 10 Mothers Day Roses Patio after Mass
May 11 Recycling Forest Gardens  7:30 a.m.
May 16 Recycling Lower Lot   7:30 a.m.
May 16 Casino Night Church Hall (setup  help 3 p.m.)    7 p.m.
May 14 Roosters Food Drive Meet lower parking lot  7:30 a.m.
May 18 Recycling  Forest Gardens   7:30 a.m.
May 17 Officers Meeting Parish Hall  7:30 p.m.
May 21       Chapter Meeting                7:30 p.m.
May 25 Recycling  (Memoiral Day) Forest Gardens  7:30 a.m.
May 24 Corporate Communion                                   After 8:30 a.m. Mass

Please look for more upcoming events by e-mail- E-mail Brother PGK Steve Eggert, ste-
veeggert@gmail.cm. if you are not getting his e-mails

Scheduled Ceremonials
                                                                
First Degree
Tuesday, May 19. Santiago de Compostela, Michael Lynch GK. 949-683-1782. Candidates 

7 p.m., Degree 7:30, 21682 Lake Forest Drive, Lake Forest.
Second Degree
Sunday, May 24. Father Kass Council Hall. DD William Schafer 714-990-8414 Candidates 

1 p.m., Degree, 1:30. 8410 Kass Drive Buena Park.

Candidates and observers will dress in a manner fitting the dignity of Formal Knights of 
Columbus ceremonials. Collared shirts, dress slacks, socks and shoes are the minimum stan-
dard. Shorts, tee shirts, sandals, jeans and similarly casual attire are considered inappropriate. 
A jacket and tie are the desired standard for Third Degree Exemplifications. 

First degree candidates should arrive with a Council Representative, preferably the Financial 
Secretary, who has his signed form 100 which has been read and approved by the Candidate’s 
Council. The representative will provide the candidate’s Rosary, Membership Card, and copy of 
“These Men We Call Knights” to the Host Council. He will also certify that the Candidate has 
signed the gaining Council’s Constitutional Role prior to arriving at the Exemplification. 

                      –  Compiled by John Teeter, DGK  



       

       

Council 9487 Advertising Corner

       

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA 
Income Tax Consultant

Retired L.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax 
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

More Ads on Next Two Pages

                               -  Page 11 -

ACCESS >
Exterminator Service Inc.

Complete Termite & Pest Control
Roger Sonnenfeld
Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
       Fax                                     Toll Free                                     Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                         1-877-522-2377                         (951) 693-4603 
www.accessext.com                 Serving Southern California       roger@accessext.com

       



       

               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               

               Knights of Columbus  
                INSURANCE

                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC
                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    
                       mark.yubeta@kofc.org                

DOMINIC E. RAINONE
 A Professional Law Corporation

 •Trusts & Estate Planning
 • Administration & Litigation
 • General Counsel
 • Computer Law
16148 Sand Canyon Avenue,  Irvine, CA  92613
tel (949) 833-3433              fax: (949) 423-0124
e-mail: rainone@rainonelaw. com

       

       

Dina Tennant 
(949) 768-8350
(949) 295-6278 Text
dina@dinatennant.com
http://dinatennant.com

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE
CA BROKERAGE # 454480

                               -  Page 12 -

       

              

       

       

       

     Jackie Stashik
         REALTOR®
   949. 813.9950
   949.597-1596

Jackie1st@cox.net
www.JackieDirect.

com
CA LIC NUMBER 01233768

Steve Cook                   
Franchise Owner
Sonsset, Inc. dba H&R Block

26761 Portola Parkway, Ste. 2M 
Foothill Ranch, CA 92610
Tel 949.837.1599  ext. 2501   Fax: 949.837.1752
Cell 949.466.4998
stcook@hrblock.com     www.hrblok.com 753-0671

      FIRST TEAM
              REAL ESTATE 

                                    Tim
                                Morissette

                                                    (949) 412-2233
                                          TIMMORISSETTE@cox.net
                                 WWW.TIMMORISSETTE.COM

                                                               SHORT SALE
                                RE #00629590       SPECIALIST
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they join their lives and financial responsibilities, 
young couples need to make sure that their early 
investments are fully protected. If something were 
to happen to one of them, the other may be faced 
with serious financial hardship. A life insurance 
policy is an ideal way to ensure their future and 
protect their assets.

As nontraditional as it may be, life insurance is 
a wise and caring gift to purchase for many people.

Mark Yubeta, (949) 322-7266, mark.yubeta@
kofc.org

       
              

       The cost is $60 a year for a business card size ad, and $40 a year for each ad-

ditional business card size (3.5 inches x 2 inches) purchased (If you purchase 

and ad the size of two business cards, the cost is $100/year.)   Get  your  business 

card advertised in the next issue of this Newsletter by calling Brother Ricardo 

Teano now at  273-894.

Advertising Rates:  

     DJ Jimmy
Jaime Martinez    

Mobile Disc Jockey                           

• Weddings • Corporate Events
• Bodas • Quinceaneras

Make your special event
a memorable one! 

(949) 677-0072

       

INSURANCE                                   
From page 8



       

Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster
Joe Larosa
jlatrosae@cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling George Nothhelf-
er, 859-3203 Gene Ganley, 
PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field 
Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Ignacio Mena,  525-5223
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

Program Directors

                               -  Page 14 -

              

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

                            

       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       
       

       

              

       

       

              

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

 

              

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

              
                            

       
       

       

              

              

       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       

              

              

       

              

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

              
       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

       

    

       

       

 02 Alvin Henson

02 Damian Jiron

02 Manual Rios

03 Sally Clack

 04 Donald Pooters                   

 04 Pedro V. Gonzalez

05 Daniel O’Neal

 07 Glen Decan 

 06 Jackie Kupfert

 07 Robyn Keele

 07 Andrea Zornosa

 08 Tom Murphy

 09 David Glasow

 09 Robert Miske

10 James Machulda

10 Patty Farina

10 Martie Atkins

11 Joseph Jacobsen

15 Nancy Kobayashi

15 Mike Williams

15 Richard Mills

16 Elmo Iadevaia

17 Jerome Delmore

17 Patrick Kane

17 Cindy Cienfuegos

       

       
    

       

       
       

       

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

              

              

                     

       
       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       
       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

    

       

17 Dave Eisenbrey

17 Richard Quintilone

18 Wilma Marchetta

20 Dan Cienfuegos

20 James Cowan

20 Paul Shisbey

22 Ann Marie Blaney

22 Wende Borowski

23 Sam Kuri

23 Paul Coulter

24 Susan Benigno

25 Roberto Lambaren

27 Jose Lopez

27 Suzy Bailey

28 Kevin Sabicer

28 Francisco Palop

29 Pernille Brown

29 Estela Riela

29 Armando Espinosa

29 Rose Culmer

30 Harlen Holladay

30 Lawrence Jacobs

31 Robert Finn

02 Michael/Jill Lynch

04 Raul/Andrea Castillo

04 Juan/Patricia Orozco

06 Mark/Janeen Blackwelder

06 Bryan/Debra Ickes

07 Richard/Dina Samaniego

09 Steven/Kathleen Cook

11 James/Lynne Cowan

11 Roger/Theresa Sonnenfeld

12 John/Joan Donahue

12 Vincent/Betty Eacona

12 Joseph/Lana Merchant

16 Richard/Caroline Quinn

18 James/Ascension Burrell

18 Joe/Margaret Gennaro

21 Sam/Kathleen Kuri

21 Ken/Darlene Carpenter

23 David/Robyn Belz

23 Charles/Margit Mills

24 Otis/Mary Givenrod

27 Michael/Iliana Fuller

28 Tony/Denise Gionet-Gonzales

28 Thomas/Ana Marie Lucas

28 Mario/Silvia Soto

30 Sal/Lisa Gonzales 

31 Mike/Sharon Benedetto

31 Dick/Jean Gregg

                        
May 
Birthdays    

May 
Anniversaries    



       

       

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487  
May 2015      

       

       

General 
Meeting
8 p.m., PH

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Memorial Day

Chapter
Meeting

Recycling, 
7 a.m.-noon

Mother’s 
Day

Roses after 
Mass

Corporate
Communion

MP Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

                               -  Page 15 -

                                                               1            2

       3            4         5             6            7               8          9

       10         11         12          13    14          15          16

      17           18         19         20            21          22          23

       24           25         26         27           28           29          30                      

    31

Casino Night
  7 p.m.

Officers
Meeting

First Friday
Adoration


